[image: image1.emf]
December 2, 2014

California Environmental Protection Agency

Air Resources Board

P.O. Box 2815

Sacramento, CA   95812

Submitted Electronically

Re: Notice of Public Hearing to Consider Amendments to the California Cap on Greenhouse Gas Emissions and Market Based Compliance Mechanisms (CAPANDTRADEPRF14)

Chairman Nichols:

Olympic Resource Management (ORM) owns and manages approximately 200,000 acres of sustainably managed timberland in the Pacific Northwest, including approximately 19,000 acres in California.  We are currently undergoing our initial due diligence regarding establishing a carbon offset project on our California property.

We are concerned that specific revisions to the Compliance Offset Protocol for U.S. Forest Projects would preclude us from participating as an offset provider in California’s Cap and Trade Program.  ORM utilizes even age silviculture to regenerate many of the timber stands that we harvest.  We conduct this type of management in a lawful manner in all of the jurisdictions we operate, including California.  These regulations require reforestation, green-up and adjacency limitations, and even age unit size limitations.

Section 3.1(a)(4)(A and B) of the revised Offset Protocol for U.S Forest Projects  collectively require adjacency requirements that would result in 15 -20 years between harvests, in contrast to the California Forest Practice rules which require between 3-5 years between harvests on adjacent stands.   There is no justifiable impact on carbon accounting for this proposed change and the lengthening of the adjacency requirements would have a significant impact on the forest management portion of our business.

ORM recommends that Section 3.1(a)(4) be removed.  Landowners enrolled in a carbon offset project have to maintain and enhance carbon stocks on their forests.  This inherently will provide limits on the frequency and size of even age harvests.  Placing specific, prescriptive, limitations such as those proposed in Section 3.1(a)(4), are unjustified from a carbon accounting perspective and will limit participation in this market.  
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Sincerely, 

Adrian Miller

Manager of Policy and Environment
�
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